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Christmas

Party 1959
The Junior Chapter of the American

Veterinary Medical Association at Iowa
State University held its annual Christmas
party on December 17, 1959, in the Great
Hall, Memorial Union. An attendance of
approximately 500 was estimated.

Bob Creel acted as Master of Ceremon­
ies for the program. Highlight of the pro­
gram was a group of Girl Scouts from
State Center, Iowa who presented a min­
strel show. The group was headed by Mrs.
Jean Schoel whose husband is a veterinar­
ian in State Center.

The wives of the junior students pre­
sented a skit. Also included were carols
led by Gerald Kelso, distribution of gifts
from the various pharmaceutical houses
and merchants, and the traditional visit of
Santa Claus with his sacks of candy.

Santa distributes the gifts
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Juniors Present

Winter Smoker
The annual Jr. A.V.M.A. Winter Smoker

was held January 13, 1960, at Great Hall
in the Memorial Union.

The smoker was highlighted by skits
presented by the Junior class depicting
the more humorous side of the classroom
experiences of the veterinary students.
Tom Willroth, '61, chairman of the
smoker, announced an attendance of
nearly 300 persons, including most of the
staff members.

The election of previously nominated
Jr. A.V.M.A. officers was also conducted
during the smoker. The results were as
follows: President-Elect, Charles Haight,
'61; Secretary, Al Hassan; Vice-President,
Ken Hook, '60; Critic, Richard Dillman,
'6l.

Refreshments were served at the con­
clusion of the smoker.

A girl, Beth Lynae, was born to Duane
and Joan Hauser on December 28, at
Mary Greeley Hospital.

A girl, Linda Lee, was born to Don and
LaVerla Phillips on December 26, at Mary
Greeley Hospital.

A boy, Mark Kimball, was born to Ken
and Mardy McKenzie on December 11, at
Mary Greeley Hospital.
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Burton and Jane Wolf announce the
birth of a daughter, Deborah Lynn, on No­
vember 14, 1959.

Mr. and Mrs. John Crissinger are the
proud parents of a girl, Kelly Ann, born
October 24, 1959.

Mr. and Mrs. Robert Huston are the
proud parents of a boy, Daniel Joseph,
born December 14, 1959.

Mr. and Mrs. Al Decoteau are the proud
parents of a boy, Jay Mark, born December
29, 1959.

Mr. and Mrs. Doug McGregor are the
proud parents of a boy, Michael, born
January 20, 1960.

Michael McGovern married Betty Faber
on Dec. 31, 1959.

A girl, Sharon Ann, was born to Ed and
Patricia Lindner Nov. 1, 1959.

A boy, James Luther, was born to David
and Barbara Schickel Nov. 15, 1959.

N EWCASTLE DISEASE IN HUMANS
Newcastle disease is a minor oc­

cupational disease limited chiefly to per­
sons working with chickens and eggs and
to those concerned with control of the
disease. Bird to man transmission occurs
but man to man transmission has not
been reported. Acute conjunctivitis is the
usual manifestation, although systemic
disease has been reported.

Hanson, P., ewcastle Disease. Can. J. of Compo
Merl. 23:171. 1959.
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\ WILL YOU ALWAYS BE INSURABLE?

MaNY's Option to purchase additional insurance would provide you an in­
valuable safeguard, for your need is probably the greatest when you become
uninsurable and can't buy it.

With the new "Guaranteed Insurability" Rider, available in most contracts for
those 35 and under, MUTUAL OF NEW YORK guarantees your right to buy
periodically more insurance without new evidence of insurability!

For Full Information on All Insurance Problems
Call or Write Your MaNY Specialist

HAROLD V. TAYLOR

MUTUAL OF
"FIRST IN AMERICA"

The Mutual Life Insurance Company of New York

New York, N.Y.
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Office-1010 Des Moines Bldg. Des Moines
Phone CHerry 4-0145

Residence-41l0 'Forest Ave., Des Moines
Phone CRestwood. 9-5694

Iowa State University Veterinarian




